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Call to Order

The monthly meeting of NCR Division 8 was called to order at 7:10 PM with 28 members attending, including two new
members. Welcome to Charles H. Cutting who models in N Scale and Bill Neale, an HO Scale modeler whose
interest lies with the PRR Panhandle Division which ran from Pittsburgh into West Virginia. We had no visitors this
month.

Show and Tell

Highlights of our monthly Show and Tell event included Rick Ware's photos of a rock and tunnel scene on a line in
West Virginia. He showed a piece of rock removed from a tunnel structure. Rick was relieved that there were no
present or past law enforcement officers in our midst who might be obligated to alert the local authorities in West
Virginia. Dan Lewis brought in a section of lift out scenery built on layers on foam insulation. The scene included a
number of evergreens and rock castings placed on the perimeter of the section. Those two seemingly dead trunks are
actually handles used to move the section. Dan said these go through the foam and are firmly anchored on the bottom.
Larry Wolohan brought in an old 1920's era gas station on a lift out base. He achieved a natural look for the ground
by using a secret baked dirt recipe. He was reluctant to reveal the recipe to your secretary so I was forced to go
Googling for an alternative. Please see the last page of the Car House for the result.

LARRY WOLOHAN'S GAS STATION DAN LEWIS' LIFT OUT SCENERY SECTION
(WITH SECRET BAKED DIRT)

POSSIBLE SOURCE Dave Thornton brought in a large mold from Bragdon Enterprises that he picked up at the
of Cincinnati National Train Show. Another vendor, Cripplebush, had some nice rubber castings
SECRET DIRT ready for placement on a layout. I won't repeat what Dave thought the mold might look like

when placed on the floor. Larry Lauer brought in some old issues of the Hot Box that were
produced with moveable type. Fred Cosgrove brought in a scenic quarter. On close examination, the coin did not
depict a rail scene and thus was subject to immediate confiscation. Saul Kalbfeld is working on a means of creating
concrete highways using layers of 2 ply and 5 ply art board. Since this is Michigan he is placing the test model in and
out of the freezer in regular cycles to see if potholes appear. Thanks to all other members for their contributions and
comments on the recent national convention.



Division 8 Business and Finances

Division 8 bean counter Marv Linke reports that we have $5128.10 in total assets. 215 letters have been sent to
NMRA members in our geographic area who are not members of Division 8. Marv is hoping for at least a 10% response
rate, and of this date has received two e-mail responses.

Announcements

In the model train industry, big news is that Walthers has acquired the model railroad portion of Life Like products
business. Jim Zinser relayed this information to the membership adding that Life Like's major products are foam picnic
coolers, but that Walthers showed no interest in this product line... but what if...

MMR Jim Clements has an article coming out in the next

m issue of Model Railroader, reports Dan Lewis. No further
L4 details are available to your secretary. Gene Kome

commented that the article on how to model rippled water
in the August 2005 issue of Railroad Model Craftsman
provides excellent information on how to achieve this
scenic effect. Fred Cosgrove reports that there will be a
new promotion of the Little Engine that Could, a perennial
children's classic. For more information on this subject than
you really need, try this website.

ul * ! http://tigger.uic.edu/~plotnick/littleng.htm
- Roger Austin recently visited the St. Paul Model Railroad

Museum which depicts rail operations along the St. Paul
and Minneapolis riverfronts. This is the home of the Twin
Cities Model Railroad Club, a well known O scale
organization. Jerry Shanek said that the Chinese MAGLEV
% project has opened one high speed line with others to
% follow. Google MAGLEV for lots of information. President
(On Back Order) Cur_t Danielewicz a_nnounced that the Durand Unio_n_
Station, the new station that replaced the burned original,

3K UPHerald s registered trademarkof the Wyl celebrate its centennial birthday on October 8, 2005.
For details go to the many related websites.
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NMRA Board Member Report

Board member Dave Thornton gave a summary of some of the proceedings of the board meeting in Cincinnati. This
is now a smaller group with 8 of 9 members of the new board present at the meeting. The NMRA has a balanced
budget but this does not preclude the possibility of a dues increase in the future because of cost issues that he did not
specify. The mortgage on the headquarters building is being paid down. This will save interest cost on the loan. Plan is
for the property to be free and clear by September.

Dave said the NMRA Museum move to Sacramento is on track.

The NMRA is initiating a "consumer testing" project for model railroad products. This effort will go further than just
applying a certificate of conformance to a product being evaluated.

Expect some changes in the NMRA Scale Rails magazine under the leadership of Tony Koester. There will be greater
focus on the organization itself rather than on trying to be a commercial magazine wannabe. This plan is phase 1 of a
long range plan to change the direction of the magazine.

The NMRA is offering an incentive to increase basic early registration for the national convention. Ambassador Club
registration will be $125.00. Early registration will place the member on a priority list for convention activities and will
include credit toward one tour activity.

The NMRA is going to offer a Railpass membership for $9.95 that is good for six months and will include a subscription

to Scale Rails. This is a recruitment tool and will only be available once to a new member and will include all privileges
except voting and holding office.

l* Ambassador Club Ja, L




Larry Wolohan's
GN NW-3 Road Switcher

2005 NCR Pontiac Junction Update

President Curt Danielewicz had the membership rise as a group then asked those who were involved in the planning
and volunteering for the convention to be seated. Those left standing were urged to get involved. He reminded the
members that as of September 1st the convention registration fee rises from $45.00 to $49.00. At this time last year
the Lansing convention had 45 registrations compared to our 12 as of this meeting. Curt has also contacted regions
adjacent to the NCR with details of the Pontiac Junction convention. See your yellow registration form if you have not
already sent it in for further details.

2007 NMRA Convention Update
The planning committee is still on summer hiatus, but will be back up to full speed in the fall.

Live Presentation for July Given by Gene Kome and Dan Lewis

Gene took center stage first demonstrating his techniques for getting the most out of Supertrees tree making kits.
When first unpacked, the bare trees will likely be flat twisted or not in a natural shape so the first step to soak them in
a 50% dilute solution of matte medium then cover with various colors of ground foam and hung to dry suspended
upside down clipped to plastic laundry hooks. When the tree is dry it can then be sprayed with scenic glue to set the
leaves on the tree. Gene commented that he would avoid the Supertrees starter kit since it has some accessories that
the average modeler might already have. The end results are impressive, especially if you are modeling a number of
trees for a grove or forest area.

Dan demonstrated how to create evergreens using furnace filter material. He offered a work sheet at the meeting so if
you were not present or did not get a copy contact Dan. Use natural fiber filters. He found these at a Lowes Home
Center. Bamboo skewers work better than dowels and are probably cheaper. He found his at the Eastern Market, but
these may also be available at the supermarket or Asian grocery. It's important to taper the top of the model trunk for
realism. Taper to a tip starting from 1/3 down from the top. Prepare the filter material by cutting into strips then
squares and then into a circular section to be spread onto the trunk.

Materials
Gene's Trees
Plastic shoe boxes for the matte medium solution (Scenic glue) and several shades of ground foam.
Plastic laundry hooks for hanging the prepared trunks.
Supertree trunks.
Green florist wire that can be inserted into the hollow trunk for added strength.

Dan's Evergreens

Natural fiber furnace filter material from Lowes or elsewhere. The weave should not be too tight.
Bamboo skewers in several sizes.

Natural spray colors (Check Michael's).

Spray mount adhesive.

Shaker cans (Parmesan Cheese shakers work well).
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